
 

 

 

  

King Edwin Primary School 
www.kingedwin.notts.sch.uk 

Fourth Avenue, Mansfield NG21 9NS 
01623 822111 

office@kingedwin.notts.sch.uk 
Headteacher - Mr A Callaghan-Wetton 

@kingedwinsch #kingedWINNERS 

Thursday 18th Sep 2024 

Dear parents and friends of King Edwin Primary School, 
 

Our KingEdwinners have begun to settle into the Spring Term and 
started exploring their new units of learning.  KEPS is a hive of activity 
as our children are throwing themselves into so many different  
learning opportunities.  
 
You can find out more about what your children are up to by visiting their 
year group pages on our school website and viewing each year group 
newsletter sent out separately to parents.  (Link) -Year Two - King Edwin 
Primary and Nursery School   
 
2023 was a great year for King Edwin Primary School and there is so much that we can look back on with 
pride...but it’s time to move on and with Spring not far away now, we are all looking forward to what our 
children can achieve next during the rest of this academic year and beyond. 
 

We have a few polite reminders that I would like our KingEdwinner parents to help us with:  
 

Water bottles are used in school and our water fountains are very popular with the children. We have 
installed new fountains, ready for the summer ahead.  I must ask that the children refrain from bringing 
used bottles of PRIME into school or any other single use bottle.   
 

Attendance and punctuality We know that our KingEdwinners love coming to school.  Attendance and good 
punctuality is a standard expectation. This being said, we always need your full support and cooperation to 
ensure that all children arrive at school on time every day and attend as often as they are fit to do so.  
Good attendance has a significantly positive impact on children and their future success.    
 

School uniform Almost every child at KEPS is wearing their uniform and the appropriate PE kit at school.  
Please remember that school shoes must be worn in school and PE Kit should be plain (no football/rugby 
kits etc.)  Any parent struggling with uniform or PE kit can get in touch and we will try to help if possible.  
Please make sure all clothing is labelled as it is so much easier when trying to find the owner of clothes. 
A reminder of all uniform and basic expectations is in the children's diary on page 3.  
  

Homework Our children are asked to read throughout the week and we also encourage them to engage 
with Doodle Maths/Spell and English.  Some year groups also have TTRS and we also have a very popular 
homework Bingo initiative too.  We understand that children are very busy and we don’t place too much 
pressure on families to complete every piece of homework but… it is important that children engage in the 
extra activities especially reading.  It is extremely beneficial for the children as they consolidate learning 
and hopefully enjoy reading for pleasure at home as well as in school. 
 

Nut allergy Remember we are a NO NUT SCHOOL - Please do not send foods into school that contain 
nuts (chocolate spread etc.)  
 

Remember to keep an eye on our emails, website, TEAMs and social media pages for up to date news about 
everything happening across KEPS. There is something different to share everyday! 
 

Last term we proudly welcomed several KingEdwinner parents and grandparents into our school to support 
with various learning activities.  It was lovely to see the children benefitting from the skills and expertise 
in our community.  If you would like… and have skills or knowledge that may be helpful to our staff when 
they are delivering units of learning to the children, please get in touch.  We don’t simply want people to 
volunteer for reading or swimming etc. (although this is very much appreciated), we believe that our 
families have a huge part to play in the education of our KingEdwinners.  Don’t hesitate to get in touch if 
you can offer any of your time.   
 

Kind regards, 
 

Andy Callaghan-Wetton    - Headteacher 

https://www.kingedwin.notts.sch.uk/children/year-2/
https://www.kingedwin.notts.sch.uk/children/year-2/


 

 

 

Parking 
It is still quite dark every evening and it 
remains important that I ask parents to 
be extra careful when driving and parking 
near school.   My message is simple - ‘Lets 
keep our KingEdwinner children 
safe ...please’    I don’t feel that I need 
to say much more than this. We all know 
how we can keep them safe and as adults 
I feel we need to show the children good 
examples. Thanks in advance for your 

Homework  
Homework is often a contentious issue with parents as families lead such busy lives.  Our view as a school is 
that homework can be very helpful and supportive for our KingEdwinners.  Learning can be consolidated and 
positive learning routines are often very beneficial for children.  
 

We have a range of Doodle platforms opportunities  (English/Maths/Spelling) that teachers set for children 
to work through for homework and we also use other Apps such as Times Table Rock Stars.  ‘Bingo Homework’ 
is also set across the school and many families enjoy engaging with this.  
 

Reading daily is a key recommendation that we hope all families engage with.  Not only is this a positive 
parent/child interaction but it’s often enjoyable for children as they become engrossed in a good book.  
 

In addition to the activities mentioned above, we know that many families have their own activities that are 
both educational and enjoyable. We love hearing about all of these activities and as a parent myself, I am 
often inspired by the children sharing their recounts of what they get up to outside of school.  
 
We are very aware of how busy families are and fully understand 
that children are not always able to engage in every aspect of 
the schools homework routine.    
 



 

 

 

EARLY BIRD READING (EBR) 
Early Bird Reading happens every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday morning, ten 
minutes before the children start their school day.  We see this as a great 
opportunity to encourage that love of reading.  Please support our initiative by 
popping in as often as you can to engage with the EBR process.  We love having 
parents in whenever they can and seeing the children reading with their adult.   
We must ask that parents don’t simply drop off their child early.  Our KEPS staff 
are volunteering their additional time to support the initiative and it is not simply 
an opportunity to start the day 10 minutes earlier.  



 

 

 

 KEPS Online Safety   
As part of this annual celebration, we are encouraging everyone - including children and 
young people, parents and caregivers, teachers and educators, to join "Together for a 
better internet". Save the date for Safer Internet Day 2024 which will take place on 
Tuesday, 6 February 2024.  

 

New device for Christmas? 
If  your child has a new device, have you set up parental controls? All consoles offer parental controls such as 
limiting the time spent on the device or restricting who your child can communicate with.  
 

Find out the specific settings below: 
 PlayStation - Safety for parents (UK) (playstation.com)  
 Xbox - Xbox family settings: peace of mind for parents | Xbox  
 Nintendo Switch - Nintendo Switch Parental Controls | Hardware | Nintendo  

 

Mobiles/Tablets 
You can set up parental controls and restrictions on most mobile devices, which can limit what your child can 
access. Additionally, make sure appropriate settings are applied on the apps your child is using. 

 Apple devices Families - Apple (UK)  
 Android devices Family Link from Google - Family Safety & Parental Control Tools (families.google)  

 

Further information 
Internet Matters provide a checklist here : Set up devices for children - Internet Matters  
 

Do you feel your passwords are strong enough? Do you feel you and your family are completely 
secure on the internet? Do you understand phishing? 

If you answered no to any of these questions or do not feel confident that you are as safe as you could be 
from cyber criminals, then you may wish to join East Midlands Special Operations Unit Cyber Protect Officers 
for a session on cyber security. Keeping yourself and your children safe online is a priority but with the ever 
changing online landscape, it can be difficult. This short video course gives you basic security tips to get you  
started : Videos | EM Cyber Secure (eastmidlandscybersecure.co.uk)  
 

YouTube 
YouTube is intended for users over the age of 13 (however, children of all ages may use the 
Service and YouTube Kids if enabled by a parent/legal guardian).  
 
What if my child is under the age of 13? 
If your child is under the age of 13 then your child should use either YouTube Kids or a Supervised Account.  
Which option you choose, will depend on your child’s age and your requirements.. 
 

YouTube Kids – this is a separate app that includes a smaller selection of videos based on the age you select: 
 Preschool (ages four and under) 
 Younger (ages 5–8) 
 Older (ages 9–12) 

Supervised accounts – this is a parent-managed version of YouTube. 
You can select one of the following options, again depending on your child’s age and your requirements: 

 Explore - Generally for viewers aged 9+. 
 Explore more - Generally for viewers aged 13+ 
 Most of YouTube - This setting includes almost everything on YouTube except videos marked as 

18+ and other videos that may not be appropriate for viewers using supervised experiences. 
 

Google have created a table to show the differences between YouTube Kids and a Supervised account to 
help in your decision : Understand your choices as a family - YouTube Help (google.com)  
 

Online Safety Bill  
The Online Safety Bill is a new set of laws to protect people online. The laws will make social media companies 
more responsible for the safety of their users on their platforms. The Government have created a guide to 
the new laws detailing how the laws will protect children and adults. For example, the new laws mean social 
media companies will have to show how they are enforcing age limits. 
It was last reviewed in August 2023: A guide to the Online Safety Bill - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)  

 

 

National College Online Safety  
KEPS is an accredited National Online Safety School 2022/23  We are 83% through the 2024 accreditation 
and the last section involves our parents participating in the free training that is available as part of our KEPS 
membership.  Please help our school stay ahead of the curve and maintain the accreditation but more 
importantly, ensure our children have an excellent awareness of online safety 

 
Online Safety for Parents of Children aged 7-11 (International) (nationalcollege.com)  

https://www.playstation.com/en-gb/support/account/psn-safety-parents-guide/?scrlybrkr=61bff963
https://www.xbox.com/en-GB/family-hub?scrlybrkr=61bff963
https://www.nintendo.co.uk/Hardware/Nintendo-Switch-Parental-Controls/Nintendo-Switch-Parental-Controls-1183145.html?scrlybrkr=61bff963
https://www.apple.com/uk/families/
https://families.google/familylink/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/e-safety-checklist-getting-your-kids-tech-devices-set-up-safe/
https://www.eastmidlandscybersecure.co.uk/video-library-individuals
https://support.google.com/youtube/answer/10315420
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/a-guide-to-the-online-safety-bill
https://nationalcollege.com/courses/annual-award-in-online-safety-for-parents-carers-of-children-aged-7-11-international


 

 

 

 KEPS Online Safety   
 

Dear parents and carers, 
 

We’re delighted that Kind Edwin Primary School remains a member of The National College – 
a multi-award-winning online training provider for staff and parents. 
 
What does this mean for you? 
 
As part of our membership, The National College provides dedicated training and resources 
for parents and carers – particularly, around online safety and keeping children safe online. 
 
Online safety advice on any topic 
Of course, staff will continue to teach children about the risks online. But with the internet so readily accessible, 
the most effective approach to online safety needs everyone involved, including parents and carers. 
 
That’s why you’ve now got access to hundreds of courses, explainer videos and online safety guides to support your 
awareness of the online world. Topics range from understanding apps like TikTok and Instagram to recognising the 
signs of online harm and what you can do to help. 
 
Sign up is easy 
Signing up to the platform is simple. Just follow  
 
https://nationalcollege.com/enrol/king-edwin-primary-school-and-foundation-unit  
 
...and complete your details. Once you’re set up, you’ll be able to choose ‘Parent/Carer’ as your user type and get 

instant access to all training and resources. 
 
Download the app for free 
Another fantastic benefit of The National College is its National Online Safety app, 
which you can download for free. It gives you access to all their parent and carer 
resources on the go, whenever you want. 
 
You can download the National Online Safety app through the App store or Google Play 

 
They’re always here to help  
The National College has a brilliant support team if you have any questions. Their help 
centre provides a comprehensive bank of answers to most FAQs, but if you still can’t 
find the answer you’re looking for, you can always get in contact with them. 

 
I hope you’ll sign-up and make the most of their resources. 
 
The links below offer our parents the best support.  The courses are also CPD accredited and may support parents 
in their workplace too. 
 
Online Safety for Parents of Children aged 7-11 (International) (nationalcollege.com)  
 
Online Safety for Parents of Children aged 3-7 | National Online Safety (nationalcollege.com)  
 
Online Safety Training Course for Parents of Children Aged 7-11 (nationalcollege.com)  
 
Online Reputation Training & Certificate for Parents & Carers (nationalcollege.com)  
 
Cyber Security Training Course & Certificate for Parents & Carers (nationalcollege.com)  
 
Please sign up to the National College App and remember, if you need to discuss any concerns regarding online 
safety and digital technology, we are here to help.  Feel free to contact a member of our safeguarding team and/
or our IT leader, Mrs Oliver  office@ kingedwin.notts.sch.uk  

 
 
 

 

https://nationalcollege.com/courses/annual-award-in-online-safety-for-parents-carers-of-children-aged-7-11-international
https://nationalcollege.com/courses/os-for-parents-carers-of-children-aged-3-7
https://nationalcollege.com/courses/os-for-parents-carers-of-children-aged-7-11
https://nationalcollege.com/courses/online-reputation-for-parents-2023
https://nationalcollege.com/courses/cyber-security-for-parents-2023


 

 

 



 

 

 

Just a few dates for your diary  
Please keep up to date via our school website and 

social media pages  
 

Diary Dates and Calendar - King Edwin Primary and Nursery School  
https://www.kingedwin.notts.sch.uk/key-information/diary-dates-and-calendar 

  

https://www.kingedwin.notts.sch.uk/key-information/diary-dates-and-calendar/

